[bookmark: _GoBack]East Hampton Arts & Culture Commission Jan. 28 meeting, 6:30 p.m. at the Joseph N. Goff House, 2 Barton Hill Road. 
Betty Sennett, Kevin Gunning, Shirley Brooks, Mindy Mills Maynard and Melissa Pionzio. Absent, Kristen Walsh and Carol Lane. 
Shirley Brooks appointed chair in Carol Lanes absence
Call to Order
Minutes from Nov. 18, 2015 meeting approved
No public comment
Old Business
A. Grants – Last year the grant deadline was March 1, 2015 and two $300 grants were offered. Commissioners said they felt more money should be offered per grant, because it would draw more attention to the program and would be more helpful applicants. Commissioners suggested offering two mini grants for $500 each for 2016. Members agreed the wording for the grant announcement should include enough information so that various groups from East Hampton, such as artists, drama groups, musical organizations and clubs such as scouts eg. would know they are eligible to apply. Members agree that applicants should be an East Hampton resident. A motion to increase the two mini grants to $500 each unanimously approved. Commissioners agreed that the grant money must be used for the program that the groups apply for, if not the funds must be returned. Commissioners agreed to follow up with groups awarded last year, for project/program summaries. Melissa will contact Epoch and Podium for these summaries. 
Timetable – Applicants should apply for the grant by March 1, 2016. Kevin Gunning will tweak the grant application proposal for review and submission to the local newspaper. 
Amount - $500 each. 
B. Open Studio Feedback Review – Participating artists shared the following: there were too many exhibitors in the church space, some of the artists took up too much space, start earlier and end earlier, host open studio over two days, hold the earlier in the season, perhaps October or in the summer, collaborate with another town. Artists liked the fact that the event was free to participate. Offer a passport book incentive or an arts/treasure map where you get a rubber stamp and a small prize for completing it. Start planning earlier. Get artists to swap business cards before the show so they know what type of work each other makes, visit each other’s studios , get signatures from visitors who come to the studios, have visitors get signatures of artists at open studios and offer a prize for the person who gets all the signatures. Check school use for an exhibit space or perhaps the VFW. 
        Commissioners discussed whether to include artists from out of town in 2016, whether to hold an exhibit component or just open studio. Commissioners agreed the idea is to bring people into studios to see how their work is made. Commissioners suggested having an artist liaison from the community to help with the event. If we do an exhibit perhaps have a couple of artists in different spaces instead of one big exhibit space or perhaps ask the artists who don’t have or want to open their studio to find their own space to exhibit. Commissioners agreed to start planning the event earlier, perhaps in April, and hold the event October. The commission will have a separate meeting to discuss and plan the next open studio. 

Budget – The commission has $2500 budgeted by the town. Since we didn’t meet in December, we missed the deadline to submit a different budget amount, and the finance department rolled over the same amount from 2015. 
Financial Update – budget amount of $2500 was discussed and found to be appropriate 
Summary Request – the draft of the 2015 summary and goals and priorities for 2016 was approved with some tweaks. 

Commission Reports and Event Announcements – The East Hampton Art Association will show the second part of a video featuring a presentation by a popular local artist in February. The first part of the video was shown in January with a good turnout. The Chatham Historical Society will host a winter talk on the Wangonk Indian Tribe at the library community room in February and an appraisal day in April. Goff House concert series will be held in the summer, all the bands are booked and the Goff House board is going to meet with the new parks and recreation department director to discuss expanding the series. Haddam Neck Congregational Church will hold its annual quilt show in April.

Carol Lane, Kevin Gunning, Melissa Pionzio and Shirley Brooks, whose terms were up, were reappointed to the commission. Val Bozzi did not renew her term. There are currently two openings on the commission. Members agreed to encourage people with an interest to serve to apply. Commissioners discussed getting a High School Liaison back on the board. 

Public Comment - none
Adjournment at 8 p.m. 




